
VOL. 18 NO. 20 75 centsTHURSDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2013

Bulletin Board	 14
Business	 6
Church	 21
Classifieds-Legals	 46-48
Dr. Policastro	 29
Fire Report	 10
Final Word	 55
Frankly Speaking	 39
Gourmet	 40
Health	 25-29
laurel chamber	 42
letters	 54
Lions Den	 20
Lynn parks	 43

mike mcclure	 37
Movies	 7
Obituaries	 23
Pat Murphy	 41
Police	 51
Puzzles		  39
School News	 30-32
Sports	 33-38
Socials  	 20
Tides	 36
Tony windsor	 48

laurelstar.com

funds- Laurel to seek 
HUD funds to rehab resi­
dents’ homes. Page 10

Celebration - The 
Western Sussex MLK Day 
of Celebration theme is 
“Fifty Years and Counting.” 
Page 4

legislature - Lia­
bility cap would encour­
age events to stay in 
Delaware, senator says. 
Page 8

warning - Delmarva 
Power has been alerted to 
a “Green Dot” scam. Page 52

Delmar basketball- The Delmar var­
sity boys’ basketball team opened the season at 
Seaford last week. Page 33

Laurel basketball- The Laurel varsity 
girls’ basketball team hosted Woodbridge in the 
season opener. Page 33

Stars of the Week- A Delmar basketball 
player and a Laurel basketball player are this 
week’s Laurel Stars of the Week. Page 35
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Arthur W. Perdue Foundation awards 
$15,000 grant to Delmar Public Library 

Perdue Farms, through a $15,000 
grant funded by the Arthur W. Perdue 
Foundation, is supporting the capital 
campaign to renovate and expand the 
Delmar Public Library. 

The library, located in Delmar, 
Del., has served both Delaware and 
Maryland residents in this bi-state town 
since 1940. 

“We’re thrilled to have the support 
of Perdue and the Arthur W. Perdue 
Foundation,” said Susan Upole, direc-
tor of the Delmar Public Library. “It’s 
because of community partners such as 
Perdue that enable us to move closer to 
realizing the much-needed expansion 
of a facility that has served this com-

munity for so many years.”
“It’s very important for us to have 

community support. This is just one 
sign that we are going to move forward 
with our new building,” Upole said 
during Wednesday’s press conference 
at the library.

The State of Delaware has commit-
ted $1.3 million toward the estimated 
$3.3 million project. Earlier this year, 
the Delmar Library Board of Commis-
sioners launched a capital campaign to 
raise the balance through private fund-
ing sources.

As Upole explains, the project scope 
will include renovating the existing 
building and construction of an addi- Continued on page 45

tional 10,000 square feet, bringing the 
total library size to 14,500 square feet. 

“The construction project will not 
only increase available space for col-
lections and programs, but will provide 
state-of-the-art technology required for 
a 21st century library and expanded 
meeting space for use by the commu-
nity,” Upole said.

The new facility, targeted for 
completion by April 2015, will meet 
federal Americans with Disability Act 
requirements, and feature enhanced 
displays for many of the memorabilia 
relating to the town’s rich history and 
connection to the railroad.

Shown (l to r) during Perdue Farms’ ceremonial check presentation to the Delmar Public Library are: Delmar (Del.) 
Mayor Michael Houlihan, Lorie Phillips, Kim Nechay (Arthur W. Perdue Foundation), Delmar Public Library director 
Susan Upole, William Nichols, and Ellis Hammond (Becker Morgan). The library received a $15,000 grant through the 
Arthur W. Perdue Foundation to use for the renovation and expansion of the library. Photo by Mike McClure

santa- Santa 
Claus came to 
Laurel and Delmar 
last week. Photos 
on pages 12 and 
44. Photo by Mike 
McClure


